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Dear prayer partners,  

 

Wish you all a happy 

new year in God! 

 

During the pandemic, 

we are distanced from 

one another. However, 

we become closer to 

God. Do you agree? 

According to the 

incident of Moses 

being close to God in 

Exodus 24:12-18, we 

are reminded of the three meanings of being close to God.  

 

1. Purpose 

The Lord said to Moses, “Come up to me on the mountain and 

stay here, and I will give you the tablets of stone with the law and 

commandments I have written for their instruction.” We should 

have proper purposes or intentions, i.e. to love God and to 

understand God's words to bless other people.  

 

2. Procedure 

The scriptures have recorded three occasions of Moses' going 

up the mountain. "Then Moses set out with Joshua his aide, 

and Moses went up on the mountain of God. He said to the 

elders, “Wait here for us until we come back to you. Aaron 

and Hur are with you, and anyone involved in a dispute can 

go to them. When Moses went up on the mountain, the 

cloud covered it, and the glory of the Lord settled on Mount 

Sinai. For six days the cloud covered the mountain, and on 

the seventh day the Lord called to Moses from within the 

cloud. To the Israelites the glory of the Lord looked like a 

consuming fire on top of the mountain. Then Moses entered the 

cloud as he went on up the mountain." (Exodus 24:13-18a) We 

can see that the preparations he made before coming closer to 

God, i.e. prepare, wait and being alone. We have to stop working 
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and wait for God, and be alone in order to be close to God. 

 

3. Production 

"...And he stayed on the mountain forty days and forty 

nights."(Exodus 24:18b) Having received law and commandments 

from God, Moses did not eat or drink for forty days and forty 

nights. He did not feel hungry or thirsty. It was because his soul 

had been fed and full of energy and he could teach the Israelis 

what he had received from God. It takes time to be close to God, 

to immerse in God's words and communicate with God. Only the 

growth in spirit can lead to great fruits in serving God, long lasting 

and even eternal blessings for other people! During the pandemic, 

we seldom go out and seem to have lost freedom. However, if we 

make good use of the time to be close to God, we can be a great 

blessing to others! 

 

Short-term mission trip 

As the pandemic is getting severe, the 12-people short-term 

mission trip from the Chinese Morrison Church has been 

postponed again from 18/12/2020- 2/1/2021 to 26/3-10/4/2021. 

We can not be sure whether it is confirmed. May God's will be 

done.  

 

Thanks be to God! The Hong Kong ABWE Mission held an online 

prayer and sharing session through zoom on 17/12/2020. 

Members of the short-term mission team and other co-workers, 

brothers and sisters got to understand more about our situation 

and pray for us.  

 

Although the short-term mission trip has been rescheduled for a 

few times, God miraculously brought Judy, a sister from the OM 

to visit us. She brought bible study pamphlets to us on 

21/12/2020 and also had lunch, prayed and shared with us for 

over four hours.  

 

Sister Judy have been on a short-term mission trip in South Africa 

for a year from February 2020. During her stay, she witnessed one 

of the most vicious crimes in South Africa – rape, and also 

burglaries which were terrifying and still frighten her to this date. 

She is now in Durban and will go to visit Johannesburg, and then 

return to Hong Kong in February. May God grant her good 

experience during her two-month stay in Durban and grant her 

safe return to Hong Kong in February.  
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The corona-virus in South Africa 

Although South Africa's ranking in the chart of the world most 

confirmed cases has been lowered from 7th (September) to 18th 

(December). However, South Africa has entered the second wave 

rof the outbreak. The 

number of confirmed cases 

spiked from over a thousand 

to 14,305 per day! The number of confirmed cases has also risen 

from over a hundred to 4,188 in KZN where we live. 

 

Up till now, experts are still observing the mutant corona-virus 

appearing in UK and South Africa. The two viruses seem to be 

different and no evidence is found indicating the new virus is 

more infectious and toxic.  

 

The anti-pandemic measures remain the same: wash hands, wear 

face masks and reduce necessary outings, and keep social 

distancing. Experts remind South Africans that the approval 

process of drugs by the drug bureau of South Africa is very 

complicated, which will delay the use of vaccines. As such, the 

hope of injecting vaccines in the first half of 2021 is slim.  

 

It is also reported that there will be a large-scale vaccines 

injection in the second quarter in South Africa. South Africa has 

joined the Covax agreement in which South Africa is entitled to 

four candidate vaccines, namely AstraZeneca from Switzerland-

England; Johnson from USA; Pfizer and Novavax. About 10% of 

the population will be injected the vaccine. May God grant us safe 

vaccine, which will benefit people of the whole country.  

  

The Chinese in South Africa 

Although the Chinese in South Africa can still get back to China by 

designated flight, not many people chose to do so as they have to 

spend more days in quarantine than their holidays they entitle. It 

is not worthy of doing that unless they do not hurry to go back to 

South Africa. 

 

Recently, it is worrying to see that some Chinese friends held 

gatherings on winter solstice, as they did not wear face masks or 

practise social distancing. It seems that even Chinese are tired of 

taking anti-pandemic measures.  

 

On 21/12/2020, pastor Ng Wai Nam of CEC in Cape Town rested 

in the Lord due to corona virus. His death made us become 

vigilant and also pray for Ng's family, relatives and his 

congregation. May God console them.  
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The situation of the church 

The pandemic was stabilized in September. The number of 

confirmed cases was lowered to over a hundred in our province. 

The church resumed real Sunday Service on 4/10/2020, and we 

continued to record the Sunday Service and upload online for 

those unable to attend to watch. Thanks be to God! Generally, the 

attendance is about seven or eight, which is better than expected.  

 

Thanks be to God! 

We have two 

months of 

operating normally. 

The guitar class and 

the Youth Band also 

operated normally. 

Two dedicated 

members Peter and 

Sister Wong also 

learned to play the 

guitar. However, 

Sister Wong withdrew as she had to work late. It was only Peter 

persisted in playing the guitar until he graduated and he played 

while singing the bilingual versions of King of Kings and Lord of 

Lords. Thanks be to God! On 29/11/2020, ten brothers and sisters 

attended the real Music Service, including Peter, the five 

members of the Youth Band, brothers and sisters from the US,  

mainland China and Taiwan participated by through videos and 

audios.  

 

At the end of the 

Service, everyone 

received a coaster 

hand-made by Peggy 

as souvenir and 

everyone appreciated 

it.  

 

 

 

 

As the pandemic was worsened in late November 2020, the 

normal operation of the church was cancelled in December. 
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From 6/12/2020 onwards, the real Sunday Service changed to 

recorded Sunday Service being broadcast online. In addition, the 

guitar class and the Youth Band also suspended.  

 

Thanks be to God! Those who could not attend real Sunday 

Services were completely separated. From 9/2/2020 onwards, 

real or recorded Sunday Services were recorded or broadcast 

online (although it is not live). This allowed brothers or sisters 

from Congo, Taiwan and U.S.A. could participate in Sunday 

Services conducted online. But brothers and sisters in the 

Mainland could not participate. May God grant us wisdom to 

solve the problem. 

 

The Deacons are now separated in different time zones. Jane has 

returned to mainland China, Kenny's family has returned to 

Taiwan. But Thanks be to God! The Deacons can still conduct 

meeting through WeChat.  

 

Peggy's sharing 

John 20:19-26 

On the evening of that first day of the week, when the disciples 

were together, with the doors locked for fear of the Jewish leaders, 

Jesus came and stood among them and said, “Peace be with you!” 

After he said this, he showed them his hands and side. .......The 

disciples were overjoyed when they saw the Lord........Again Jesus 

said, “Peace be with you! As the Father has sent me, I am sending 

you.”.......A week later his disciples were in the house again, and 

Thomas was with them. Though the doors were locked, Jesus 

came and stood among them and said, “Peace be with you!” 

Luke 24:36 

While they were still talking about this, Jesus himself stood 

among them and said to them, “Peace be with you!” They were 

startled and frightened, thinking they saw a ghost. 

Matthew 28:9 

Suddenly Jesus met them. “Greetings (Peace be with you! In 

Chinese),” he said. They came to him, clasped his feet and 

worshiped him. Then Jesus said to them, “Do not be afraid. Go 

and tell my brothers to go to Galilee; there they will see me.” 

The killing of Jesus astonished the world, in particular for the 

apostles and his followers. They were scared, as they might be 

killed at any time, they chose to hide away.  

The pandemic has lasted for over a year. We have not met 

brothers and sisters for a year. It is difficult for us to pay visits to 

them in Durban. We could only meet them occasionally or swing 

by at their shops. Very often, we could only send blessings 

through WeChat and the most commonly said phrase is : "Peace 

be with you!" Do not underestimate the effect of this phrase. For 
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many times, brothers and sisters responded by sharing their 

troubles, doubts, fears, or weak faith. The pandemic not only 

separated people, but it also became the test of faith among 

believers. The Chinese in Durban are no exception. We prepared 

ourselves by wearing shoes of peace and to share peace by saying : 

"Peace be with you!" May God grant us peace to strengthen our 

faith, be blessed with power and joy to face the difficulties. Amen! 

 

Prayer requests 

1. Thanks be to God! A total of ten people attended the Music 

Services, including Peter who had joined the guitar class for 

two months. Brothers and sisters from the US, the Mainland 

and Taiwan also joined through videos and audios. All 

attendees were pleased to receive coasters as gifts from 

Peggy.  

2. Thanks be to God! Barnabas bank account was once frozen. 

But God listened to our prayers. The account was 

reactivated on 14/12/2020. Everything returned to normal.  

3. Please pray that God may help South Africa to control the 

second wave of the pandemic, and also keep the pandemic 

all over the world under control. Safe vaccines could be put 

to market as soon as possible. May God grant us peace!

 

4. Barnabas still wait for the renewal of visa. It is estimated the 

it takes 6-8 weeks, i.e. end of December. May God grant the 

approval so that we can apply for Peggy's renewal as well.  

5. Please pray for the short-term mission trip of the Chinese 

Morrison Church in March 2021. May God's will be done.  

6. Pastor Ng of CEC in Cape Town rest in the Lord due to the 

corona virus. May God console his family.  

7. Please pray for Judy from OM for her stay in Durban and her 

return to Hong Kong in February 2021.  

 

Thank you for your prayer! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Peggy & Barnabas 

If you want to support us, please draw check payable to “Hong Kong ABWE Mission Limited” and send to P. O. Box No. 70834, Kowloon Central Post Office, 

Kowloon, Hong Kong or deposit cash in Bank of China (Hong Kong) account number 012-589-00017737, Faster Payment System- Bank of China(Hong Kong): 
161520218 or Hang Seng Bank：369-439-153-883 and send or fax (fax number (852) 27864786) the deposit slip to Hong Kong ABWE Mission (at the back 

of the check or deposit slip please write down to support missionaries: “Barnabas and Peggy Chung” ). If you would like to receive prayer letters or make enquires, 

place call (852) 34223350 or email to Hong Kong ABWE Mission at mission@abwemhk.org. Thank you very much! 


